Dear Parents

School Information

Our Stars

A huge 'congratulations' to our special stars this week. To achieve this award children have tried very hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour. Our stars this week are:

| Reception | Reuben | Rupert | Millie | |
|-----------|---------|----------|---------|------|
| Year 1 | Charlie | Lyla | Oscar | |
| Year 2 | Aiden | Emily | Ross | |
| Year 3 | Leonie | Gabriele | Olivia | |
| Year 4 | Matilda | Thea | Rhea | |
| Year 5 | Lottie | Lenny | Shayden | Rory |
| Year 6 | Carter | George | Grace | • |

Termly Curriculum Overviews (Years 1-6)

Curriculum overviews for Terms 1 and 2 will be circulated by MCAS today. These will also be added to the curriculum area of the website under Parents/Curriculum and then select the relevant year group. These will give you information about the topics and knowledge your children will be learning about up until the end of the academic year. We hope you find these useful and can use them to talk to your children about their learning. Nursery and Reception parents can find information about the curriculum on Tapestry.

Year 5 - Camping Trip

There will be a meeting for parents of Year 5 children on Wednesday 24th September at 5:00pm where you will be able to find out more information about the proposed camping experience in term 6.

Year 6 Residential Visit to PGL Caythorpe

Thank you to everyone who attended the meeting after school yesterday, we hope we were able to provide you with all the information you needed. If you would like your child to participate, please make the initial non-refundable deposit payment of £70 via MCAS by 22nd September 2025. Further payment instalment information was provided on the communication to parents. Please note that once deposits have been paid to PGL they are NOT refundable and terms and conditions will apply.

Open Events for Reception Admission in September 2026

Please see below a change (in bold) to our calendar dates that were circulated in last week's bulletin:

| Tuesday 4th | Open Morning for Reception Starters in September 2026 | |
|---|---|--|
| Tuesday 4th | Open Evening for Reception Starters in September 2026 | |
| Wednesday 5th Open Morning for Reception Starters in September 2026 | | |

Free Parent Webinar Police response to indecent image sharing by Lincolnshire Police POLIT

Self-generated abuse material is sexual imagery (pictures and videos) created by a child.

17% of over 15's have shared an indecent image. What happens when these images are reported to the police? Lincolnshire Police Paedophile Online Investigation Team are hosting this webinar for parents to discuss how the police may respond to indecent image sharing by children. Sign up is required. https://www.tickettailor.com/events/staysafepartnership/1816378

Term Dates 2026-2027

Please see below the term dates for 2026-27. Please make a note of these on your calendar and to ensure no holidays are booked within term time - thank you.

TERM 1 2026

Training Day
Tuesday 1st September
Wednesday 2nd September
First day of term
Thursday 3rd September
Friday 23rd October

TERM 2 2026

First day of term Monday 2nd November Last day of term Friday 18th December

TERM 3 2027

Training Day

First day of term

Last day of term

Monday 4th January

Tuesday 5th January

Friday 12th February

TERM 4 2027

First day of term Monday 22nd February
Last day of term Thursday 25th March

TERM 5 2027

Training Day

Training Day

Tuesday 13th April

First day of term

Wednesday 14th April

May Day Bank Holiday

Last day of term

Monday 3rd May

Friday 28th May

TERM 6 2027

First day of term Monday 7th June
Last day of term Wednesday 21st July

Friends of Westfield - Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne Our 2025/26 planning meeting & AGM will be held on Wednesday 8 October at school from 6pm. The meeting is open to any parents/carers who'd like to come along to find out more about Friends of Westfield. We are always looking for more volunteers, all our most active committee members now have children well into KS2 so we need a succession plan for the future of FOW. Think about any skills you can offer to our small but eager team, we need lots of different skills including organising, sourcing prizes, shopping for supplies/gifts, publicity, making things - games/crafts etc. We'd love to see lots of new faces there! We'll make sure there are biscuits too!

Swap Shack - It is lovely to see the continued activity in the Swap Shack. A surge in bags arriving and a steady stream of goodies being taken to new homes. We have masses of uniform at the moment so please do come take a look if you need anything. We are seeing stocks of wellies, coats and football boots drop a

little so if you have any that are out-grown please drop them off to us. The Swap Shack is just inside the big green gate to the right of the school office.. Swap - don't shop! A few parents have asked if they could make a small donation to our fundraising kitty in return for uniform and other swap shack items, this is entirely optional but if you would like to our Paypal details are paypal.me/FriendsWestfield or search by email friendsofwestfieldbourne@gmail.com our short name is GFriendsWestfield - do check for our logo showing and the full name description including Bourne as there is another similar named account.

Bourne Westfield School Lottery

Congratulations to Mrs Cottam who was the winners of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the on screen instructions.

I have been so proud of how all the children have come back to school with a positive attitude to learning. They are all embodying our CORE values of community, opportunity, respect and excellence. I have been particularly proud of our Reception children for completing their first full week of school at Bourne Westfield!

Miss K Atkinson Headteacher

EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service 01522 510041 https://edanlincs.org.uk/

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in Lincolnshire

 $\begin{tabular}{ll} \textbf{Healthy Minds Lincolnshire} & $$https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire#\\ \end{tabular}$

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing emotional wellbeing difficulties.

Place2be https://www.place2be.org.uk/

Place2Be is a children's mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.

MIND https://www.mind.org.uk/ 0300 123 3393

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental health problem.

Family lives https://www.familylives.org.uk/ 0808 800 2222 Providing early intervention and crisis support to families.